
 

 

Dear Extension Friends, 
 

 As we begin to wind down the year, it is important for us to       
collect information from our clientele for reporting purposes.  If you have 
found our newsletters helpful, please take a moment to tell us by taking 
our online survey (link below).   As always, let us know if we can be of 
service and have a wonderful Thanksgiving! 
 

Best Regards,    

 
Alicia R. Lamborn 
Horticulture Extension Agent 
Baker County Extension Service 

The Institute of Food and Agricultural Sciences (IFAS) is an Equal Opportunity Institution authorized to provide research, educational information, and other services only to 

individuals and institutions that function with non-discrimination with respect to race, creed, color, religion, age, disability, sex, sexual orientation, marital status, national origin, 

political opinions, or affiliations. U.S. Department of Agriculture, Cooperative Extension Service, University of Florida, IFAS, Florida A&M University Cooperative Extension  

Program, and Boards of County Commissioners Cooperating. 

Inside this issue:  

Did You Know? 2 

Strawberries & Poinsettias 2 

Garden Q & A:  
Mothballs &  
Brussels Sprouts 

 
3 

North Florida Gardening 
Calendar: November 

 

4 

November 2013 

New Master Gardener Volunteer 
In Baker County 

 

Congratulations to Roberta Koniuchowsky! 
 

Roberta completed the seven week Master  
Gardener training course and graduated from the 

program on September 23rd.  
 

Master Gardeners complete 
50+ hours of college level  

horticultural training topics.  
They are then committed to 75 

hours of volunteer service to 
the Extension office during their 

first year, helping to educate 
others in the community. 

Newsletter Survey 
 

We need your feedback!  Take our newsletter survey 
and you can enter to win a gift basket containing:  

 

¶ UF | IFAS Tote 
¶ Florida Yards & Neighborhoods Handbook 
¶ Garden Insects Field Guide 
¶ Simply Florida Cookbook 
¶ Landscape Water Saving Kit 
¶ 4-H Day Camp Voucher ($25) 
¶ And more! 

 

The survey can be found online at: 
http://goo.gl/nEK4jI 

 

The link can also be found on our webpage or by the 
QR Code.  Survey closes at 8:00am on December 2nd. 



 

 

5ƛŘ ¸ƻǳ YƴƻǿΚ 
 

!ƭǘƘŀŜŀ ƻŶŎƛƴŀƭƛǎΣ ŎƻƳƳƻƴƭȅ 
ŎŀƭƭŜŘ aŀǊǎƘ aŀƭƭƻǿΣ ƛǎ ǘƘŜ  
ƻǊƛƎƛƴŀƭ ƳŀǊǎƘƳŀƭƭƻǿ ŎŀƴŘȅΗ 

 
!ƭǘƘŀŜŀ ƻŶŎƛƴŀƭƛǎ is a species of marsh plant   
native to Eurasia that has long been used for   
medicinal purposes, as well as making marshmal-
low treats using the root of the plant. 
 
Although similar in 
appearance to the 
Althaea (Rose Mal-
low) plant you might 
have in your yard, 
this species has been 
used for remedying 
the common cold, 
sore throat, cough, 
inflammatory bowel 
diseases, indigestion, 
and stomach ulcers for more than 2000 years.  It 
is still used as a medicinal plant today, with the 
dried leaves and roots used in teas, and the roots 
used in ointments, creams, cough syrups, or pow-
dered in capsules. 
 
It is the root however that has been used since 
ancient Egyptian times to make a confection that 
evolved into today’s marshmallow treat.  But    
before you go telling campfire stories about 
marshmallows being made from plants, you 
should know that the modern marshmallow is 
nothing like ancient times.  Today they are made 
of sugar, corn syrup, water and gelatin which is 
whipped and molded into the cylindrical pieces 
that make it so easy to pierce with a stick and 
toast over the open fire. 
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UF/IFAS Baker County Extension 
 

Strawberry Fundraiser 
 

We still have strawberry plants available!   
 

For best results, get them planted early this 
month. 

 
‘Camarosa’  strawberry plants: 
 

10 plants—$5 
50 plants—$20 

 
All purchases come with planting  
and growing instructions. 

 
Funds support educational gardening  
programs and activities in Baker County. 

 
Pick yours up today—while supplies last! 

Poinsettia Show & Sale 
 

The UF Environmental Horticulture Club’s  
18th Annual Poinsettia Fundraiser 

will be held at Fifield Hall on Hull Road  
in Gainesville: 

 

Thursday, December 5th  8am - 5:30pm  
Friday, December 6th   8am - 3pm 

 
Over 30 varieties will be offered 
for sale including traditional 
reds and novelties such as  
Shimmer Surprise, Orange 
Spice, Winter Rose and Ice 
Punch. 6 ½” pots are the most 
popular and include colorful decorative pot covers. 
Larger showpieces in 8” and 10” pots will also be 
available along with centerpiece bowls.  

 
For more information and directions, visit: 

http://gatorpoinsettia.com 



 

 

DŀǊŘŜƴ v ϧ ! 
 

Q:   I was thinking about putting moth balls on my vegetable garden to keep the squirrels and  
rabbits out. Is this a good idea and will the produce be safe to eat? 

 

A:  Mothballs contain the chemical dichlorobenzene and are not labeled for use on food products, or 
any other place in the garden.  Moth balls are sometimes suggested for repelling wildlife from 
gardens, attics, crawl spaces, and trash cans, but this is an illegal pesticide use and probably       
ineffective.   Since mothballs are registered pesticides, it is illegal to use them in locations that are 
not on the label (remember the label is the law), and manufacturers do not claim that these       
products are effective for anything but the control of moths (or carpet beetles for some prod-
ucts).  In addition, the misapplication of mothballs may cause a noxious odor which can lead to 
adverse health effects in pets and people, and if accidently eaten by children or wildlife, they are 
highly toxic. 

 
Q:  Can I grow Brussels Sprouts here?  I’ve gotten mixed answers from my gardening friends. 
 

A: Brussels sprouts are not considered easy to grow, but they may be grown successfully in Florida.  
Long ago, they were grown near Brussels, Belgium (hence the name), but today’s commercial 
crops are grown primarily in New York and California.  In Florida, production is mostly in backyard 
gardens where it is grown alongside its relatives cabbage, kale, collards, cauliflower, and broccoli.  
Brussels sprouts are actually a tall-stemmed cabbage and have the same 
cultural requirements as cabbage, but instead of one large head, many 
tiny heads form along the length of the stalk and at the base of each leaf.  
Sprouts are harvested continually by picking the lower sprouts as soon as 
they become walnut size (3/4 to 2 inches across).  Breaking the leaf below 
each sprout makes for convenient picking.   

 

These plants require cool weather, with average temperatures of 58 to 60 degrees being ideal for 
best growth.  Plants even withstand light to heavy frost, but temperatures well below freezing can 
be detrimental.  The potential problem with growing them in Florida is the inconsistent cool 

weather that we often receive, as warm temperatures 
cause sprouts to be soft and open rather than solid and 
tightly packed.  If you’d like to try growing Brussels 
sprouts in your Florida garden, the best time to plant is 
October through December when there is sufficient cool 
weather for fair results.  Two varieties suggested for   
gardeners are ‘Jade Cross,’ a hybrid variety that matures 
in about 85 days, and ‘Long Island Improved,’ an open-
pollinated variety that takes a few days longer. 
 

Source: http://edis.ifas.ufl.edu/mv034 
 

Photo Credits: 
http://www.hort.purdue.edu/ext/senior/vegetabl/brussels1.htm 
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Baker County Extension Service 
1025 West Macclenny Avenue 

Macclenny, FL 32063 
 

Phone: (904) 259-3520       Email: alamborn@ufl.edu      Website: http://baker.ifas.ufl.edu 

Extension programs are open to all people regardless of race, color, age, sex, handicap, or national origin.  In accordance with the 

Americans with Disabilities Act, any person needing a special accommodation to participate in any activity, should contact the Baker 

County Cooperative Extension Service at 1025 West Macclenny Avenue, Macclenny, FL 32063 or telephone (904) 259-3520 no later 

than ten (10) days prior to the event.  Hearing impaired persons can access the foregoing telephone by contacting the Florida Relay Ser-

vice at 1-800-955-8770 (voice) or 1-800-955-8771 (TDD). 

bƻǊǘƘ CƭƻǊƛŘŀ DŀǊŘŜƴƛƴƎ /ŀƭŜƴŘŀǊΥ bƻǾŜƳōŜǊ 
 

What to Plant 
 

Bedding plants: Pansy, viola, and chrysanthemum create great fall color. See: DŀǊŘŜƴƛƴƎ ǿƛǘƘ !ƴƴǳŀƭǎ ƛƴ 
CƭƻǊƛŘŀ (http://edis.ifas.ufl.edu/mg319) 
 

Bulbs: Bulbs to plant include amaryllis, crinum, and daylily. Plant 
spider lily in partial shade. Plants produce foliage in winter, and 
beautiful red flowers emerge in late summer. See: .ǳƭōǎ ŦƻǊ CƭƻǊƛŘŀ 
(http://edis.ifas.ufl.edu/mg029) 
 

Herbs: A wide variety of herbs like cooler, dryer weather, including 
cilantro, dill, fennel, parsley, sage, and thyme. See: IŜǊōǎ ƛƴ ǘƘŜ 
CƭƻǊƛŘŀ DŀǊŘŜƴ (http://edis.ifas.ufl.edu/vh020) 
 

Vegetables: Continue planting cool-season crops, such as beet, 
broccoli, cabbage, carrot, kale, and lettuce. See: CƭƻǊƛŘŀ ±ŜƎŜǘŀōƭŜ 
DŀǊŘŜƴƛƴƎ DǳƛŘŜ (http://edis.ifas.ufl.edu/VH021) 
 

What to Do 
 

Citrus: Protect small citrus trees if freezing temperatures are predicted by watering well at least a day before 
the freeze. You may also use covers that extend to the ground for protection. See: /ƻƭŘ tǊƻǘŜŎǝƻƴ ƻŦ hǊƴŀπ
ƳŜƴǘŀƭ tƭŀƴǘǎ (http://edis.ifas.ufl.edu/mg025) 
 

Scale insects: Apply dormant oil sprays to control scale insects on trees and shrubs. See: {ŎŀƭŜ LƴǎŜŎǘǎ ŀƴŘ 
aŜŀƭȅōǳƎǎ ƻƴ hǊƴŀƳŜƴǘŀƭ tƭŀƴǘǎ (http://edis.ifas.ufl.edu/mg005) 
 

Irrigation: Turn off systems and water only if needed. Plants need less supplemental watering in cooler 
weather. See: ²ŀǘŜǊ 9ŶŎƛŜƴǘƭȅ (http://fyn.ifas.ufl.edu/handbook/Water_Efficiently_vSept09.pdf) 
 

Flowering trees: Consider planting an ornamental Taiwan cherry. Late winter brings pink blooms. See: ¢ƘŜ 
CƭƻǊƛŘŀ-CǊƛŜƴŘƭȅ [ŀƴŘǎŎŀǇƛƴƎϰ DǳƛŘŜ ǘƻ tƭŀƴǘ {ŜƭŜŎǝƻƴ ŀƴŘ [ŀƴŘǎŎŀǇŜ 5ŜǎƛƎƴ (http://fyn.ifas.ufl.edu/pdf/
FYN_Plant_Selection_Guide_v090110.pdf) 
 

Birds: Make a small brush pile from plant debris in the back of the yard for birds. See: [ŀƴŘǎŎŀǇƛƴƎ .ŀŎƪπ
ȅŀǊŘǎ ŦƻǊ ²ƛƭŘƭƛŦŜΥ ¢ƻǇ ¢Ŝƴ ¢ƛǇǎ ŦƻǊ {ǳŎŎŜǎǎ (http://edis.ifas.ufl.edu/uw175) 
 

Camellias: Add some of the new cultivars for bright spots of color in winter. Disbudding, or removing some 
buds now, ensures larger blooms later. See: /ŀƳŜƭƭƛŀǎ ŀǘ ŀ DƭŀƴŎŜ (http://edis.ifas.ufl.edu/ep002)      
 
Excerpts from:  Park Brown, S. (2012). North Florida Gardening Calendar. University of Florida. http://edis.ifas.ufl.edu/ep451 

Crinum lily       

Credit: UF/IFAS 
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